Village Cup Committee Minutes SeaBreeze Recreation Center March 20, 2025

Attendees: Debbie Harlan (President/Evans Prairie), Suzie Phillips (Evans Prairie), Sue Nelson (Vice President/Glenview), Connie Glazik-Pierce (Glenview), Jeanne Cooper (Hacienda Hills), Paula Boulette (Tierra Del Sol), Carol Smith (Palmer), Gayle Hazelwood (Cane Garden,) Diane Martino (Cane Garden), Susie Blaser (Havana), Cindy Globush (Havana) Priscilla Salute (Shallow Creek), Linda Oakman (Lopez), Jan Snider (Mallory Hill), Delia Treffer (Bonifay), Sherri Kent (Bonifay), Peggy Pruitt (Orange Blossom), Judy Mowery (Orange Blossom), Beth Sholar (Belle Glade).

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 4:01 pm by Debbie Harlan, President.

- Introduction of Guests none
- Approval of Minutes from February 20, 2025: A motion was made to accept the February 20th, 2025 meeting minutes with the amendment that the Orange Blossom team count should be 16, instead of 15, by Gayle, seconded by Carol. Approved unanimously.
- Old Business Paula requested the clarification for Cane Garden having 17 players on the team. The reason was that they didn't have enough the first week and the sub was available for the first week and her other player will be available the second week. Currently that player on the roster is no longer available to play the second week. The point was made that if a team has 15 players, these players should play over the substitute. We should review the verbiage about this for next year in the Conditions of Competition. We will look into discussing this for the 2026 Strategic committee.
- **Treasurer's Report**: Sue B deposited the funds and paid SeayAnne for the other half of the tee gifts. Other expenses will be for Carol for the boards, expenses for the party and expenses to Sue N.
- **Updates from Ken Roshaven** Mark (The Pro from Palmer) explained that the rounds would be a lot longer than we wanted. A reasonable solutions was to put nine tee times in the morning however, the day will be a lot longer. Brad (Pro) will be the key point person for getting the cards out and the correct dots. Our program is already in the system and after we met with Brad and Seay Anne everything is up to date. We will have the pairings in time for the kickoff party. Ken keeps reinforcing that we should look into moving the tournament to May. Pairings are due Monday, March 24th.
- New Business:

Committee Reports

Competition Committee Registration –

- 1. Review –Review any last minute team changes Cane Garden has lost a player.
- 2. Sue reviewed the Pairing Sub- Committee information. The LHI will be as of 3/22. Sonia will run the the indexes for everyone and she will update them again before week two. Sue will send out the form in excel for all three formats and Captains should return the line-ups to Sue and SeayAnn. We have until noon on the 24th to send them in. We will have the information of who's playing who and from what team they're playing against. Sue will send out the updated timeline. On March 22nd you will receive the excel spread sheet and by noon March 24th the entry is due.
- 2. New player Orientation went well. The responses were that the information was good, even for returning players.
- 3. Volunteers Update We have several volunteers helping multiple days and they were invited to attend the Ladies Village Cup Kick-Off party. Sue asked for for about \$200 for the food etc. for the volunteers.

A motion was made to authorize \$250 to buy food etc. for the volunteers.by Gayle, seconded by Beth.

Motion approved unanimously.

Debbie will make on-course captain signs for each team. We are not sure who is the on-course rules official yet.

4. 2026 Strategic Committee – Issues for next year - Substitutes,

Tee times for the future.Rules - The Environmentally Sensative Area penalty is considered a no play zone. We as a tournament have taken it one step further and a penalty is a loss of hole. There is an opportunity to change it to local rules. Brad was going to check to make sure that the bulk heads are painted. You get free relief no closer to the hole if your ball is not inside the bulk head. Inside is the course side and outside is the waterside. If you are outside the bulk head you are in the penalty area. For week 2 there are 12 volunteer slots available for captains that are not in the competition week.

- Communication Committee- Cindy removed the email addresses from the captains list on our website. Several people took pictures at the Pro-am so please send your pictures to Cindy Kane. Sue N will send the updated rosters to Cindy on Friday.
- **Pro Am Committee** Was a great success this year. We raised \$1,120 and we kept \$550. We gave out 4 drawings of \$140. Thank you to Judy and Red for your help. Mallory won the Pro Am! There were several teams that were tied for second. It was a close race. Linda thanked the captains for getting people out there. Pricscilla had 15 players show up to cheer the teams on.

Village Cup Committee Minutes SeaBreeze Recreation Center March 20, 2025

- Kickoff Party Committee Remind your teams to car pool. You will have 5 six foot tables. 4 tables will be for seats and one table will be for your food and drink. We will have an area for pictures. Please send your team pictures to Jeanne Cooper/Cinday Kane. We will have pairings sheets and we will not have a putting contest. We will announce who the Captains are and their locations to help players go meet their opponents The Rec Center will provide Ice and Water. We will have a 50/50 raffle alsol. Susie and Cindy are doing the 50/50 raffle.
- Tee Gifts Committee Teams love the tee gifts.
- Logistics updates on reservations for restaurant- We have the entire outside at Palmer, Bonifay and Mallory. Please do not make a reservation for your team. If you want to eat inside (only) you are free to make a reservation.
- Any last minute details for tournament Please make sure your team has
 white chalk markers or boards that Carol sent out. The board is reusable as
 well as the chalk markers.
- We will need nominations for 2026 for Treasurer, Vice President and Secretary (for interim year). By-Laws say that the team captains are voted the final day of the tournament. Deb will send an email out and check the way we do it correctly.

Next Meeting: May 8th 2025 at 4:00pm – 6:00pm @ <u>Seabreeze</u> Rec Center Motion: To adjourn the meeting at 5:32pm by Jeanne, seconded by Sue N. Approved Unanimously.

Respectfully submitted by Jeanne Cooper